Delcore, Lee R - DNR

From: Delcore, Lee R - DNR

Sent: Thursday, March 26, 2015 10:34 AM

To: 'Ron Anderson, METCO - Environmental Division'

Subject: RE: Kewaskum Living Waters Church BRRTS: 03-67-152319; PECFA #53040-9117-00
Ron,

On March 5, 2015 the results of the Site Investigation Report were taken to the Southeast Region Closure Committee for
review and comment.

e The committee agreed that two additional rounds of groundwater monitoring are appropriate.

e The committee agreed that a cap maintenance plan would be acceptable, as long as the extent is defined and
the cover material protective.

e The committee recommended an expanded receptor discussion(clear utilities marked on maps) and
confirmation that the vapor intrusion pathway has been adequately addressed. It was noted that even though
the on-site building is reported to have no basement, the close proximity of impacted groundwater and soil to
the foundation and footings is a potential concern. The committee noted that 5’ of soil separation needs to be
demonstrated and/or a sub-slab vapor sample taken to confirm conditions. Please submit a cost request in the
near future for anticipated activities through closure.

Thank you for your efforts moving this site toward closure,

Lee

We are committed to service excellence.
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how | did.

Lee Delcore

Hydrogeologist - Remediation and Redevelopment Program
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